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Summary of conclusions and decisions of meeting of 
Inter Agency Standing Committee Task Force on HIV

16 March, 2009
The meeting was co- chaired by IFRC and UNAIDS Secretariat and specifically focused on the Guidelines. The following were the main conclusions and decisions/action points:
Agenda item 1: Discussions on the Guidelines
There was a round of general comments from the participants on the current version of the Guidelines.  The common thread running through these comments was that the current edited version was a watered down one, that in the editing process technical details and the specificity between the minimum response and expanded responses had been lost and that further editorial work was needed for consistency.  
Specifically, IOM felt that perhaps the issue of migrants could be highlighted more and there could be better cross referencing between action sheets. UNDP expressed its concern that while early recovery was highlighted in the coordination chapter, the action sheet they had submitted had not been incorporated. UNHCR and Tearfund expressed their concerns that many technical sections had been cut out, that in the current version there was little difference in the emphasis between the minimum response and the expanded response, that the coordination section did not adequately address NGO coordination and that it was too focused on clusters. They also questioned whether the current ‘bullet formatting’ is indeed the right one for the minimum response as it does not really allow for more explanation on the ‘how to’ in the guidance. UNFPA and WHO echoed earlier views and reiterated that in the editing process, several issues sections/technical guidance etc. had been lost. FAO expressed concerns that the livelihood section had been significantly cut down. Care expressed its view that the Guidelines were not concrete enough. OHCHR commented that it was becoming increasingly time consuming to keep on providing comments on the various versions of the Guidelines and highlighted the fact that despite the editing, there were still some inconsistencies in the document. Mindful of the participants’ views/concerns, and building on what has already been achieved so far, the Secretariat focused on the fact that there was a need for some key decisions on how to move forward.
Following the discussions that ensued on issues that spanned from revisiting the purpose of and audience for the Guidelines to questions on whether the document should just provide guidance on the ‘what to’ as opposed to the ‘how to’,  to the current formatting,  the following decisions were taken:

A) The primary audience for this document still remains programme planners and managers.
B) There will be a small drafting group comprising WHO (Ahmet), UNHCR (Marian), TearFund (Fiona), UNICEF (Massimo), FAO (Carol) and the UNAIDS Secretariat (Nabina), the responsibility of which will be to move this process forward. This group will meet fairly soon (sometime during a mutually convenient period in April) and will work on the current document in consultation with other members (where necessary) and based on inputs either already received and or will be receiving. Specifically the group will:

1) Review the entire Guidelines (all sectors) using the current edited version as the baseline, with information from the previous version to be inserted as needed.

2) Take a collective/practical/rational decision on whether the current bullet format for the minimum response is the best one.
3) Gauge the extent to which information should be included on how to operational the actions under listed under each action bullet.
4) Contact sector specific groups for any information that maybe missing (e.g. indicators/check list questions for the health sector for the M&E chapter)
5) Refrain from reopening up major discussions/decisions taken on, for example, the definition of minimum response vs. expanded responses etc. 

6) Deliver a pre-final document by end of April/early May to the members before a final editing.
Action points:

· The Secretariat to send out an e-mail to the members of the drafting group with possible meeting dates/venue in April (as soon as possible)
· Members to continue sending specific (as opposed to general comments) in track changes to the group on the current version (as soon as possible, Task Force members)
· Secretariat to compile these comments for discussions during the proposed meeting 

Agenda item 2: AOB

Gary Jones, the Humanitarian Response Advisor responsible for managing a contribution from the Irish for HIV and humanitarian interventions, gave a very brief overview on the Irish funds and highlighted the need for continued collaboration from partners on the implementation of the funds.

Thobias Bergmann, Technical Advisor briefly spoke about the user status of the aidsandemergencies.org website maintained by the Secretariat on behalf of the Task Force.

Several members brought up the issue of the future of the Task Force beyond September when its mandate expires. The various options that was put forward were: a) turning it into a reference group, b) turning it into an informal group, c) letting the mandate expire, and, d) asking for an extension because other functions related to the Guidelines like developing an advocacy brief to accompany the Guidelines etc. will not have been completed by September.  They all seemed to be of the opinion that a decision was needed earlier rather than later, not least because for most of these options, members need to have internal dialogues within their agencies and the IASC Secretariat needs to be informed in advance, especially in view of the fact that the next IASC WG meeting will be in July.  
Karl Dehne who has been the permanent co-chair of the Task Force was thanked for his work during the past two years. With his moving on to other assignments and with Leo Kenny’s taking over as the new Team Leader of the Secretariat’s Security and Humanitarian Response, the co- chairmanship of the Task Force will now pass on to Leo Kenny. Meanwhile, the rotating non UN co-chairmanship was also discussed. IFRC indicated that it would like to see the co-chairmanship taken on by another non UN member and asked members to come forth as candidates. Until the time that this happens, IFRC will continue to co-chair.  
Action points:

· The Secretariat to liaise with the IASC Secretariat on the various options on the future of the Task Force.  The co-chairs to discuss this issue as soon as possible.
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